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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the third newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 Season and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 3
Minute Silence at all Saltash Youth Games,  Manstow Games and Activate Games

It is with sadness that three stalwarts of local football have passed away.  Peter Distin was heavily involved with Activate, Mike Collins for Saltash Youth and John Rowley of Manstow.  They also supported the Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League in so many ways and all 3 people did so much for local youth football.  They will be greatly missed by all those who knew them.
Start of Season and Pitches

As mentioned at the League Management Meeting on Monday I informed Secretaries of the many issues relating to Plymouth City Council pitches.  The situation has been compounded this week with many schools also reporting issues.  The Fixture Secretaries have worked tirelessly to try and change games to get them played.  I am pleased to report that Plymouth City Council has done a lot of work this week and many pitches that we thought may not be ready have been checked and are marked and grass cut.  Please accept that over the first week there may be some issues that will need addressing for the Season, but I feel that we are getting many of the issues resolved.
Also, can Secretaries inform me by Monday morning each week if there are issues relating to council pitches so I can pass on to the PCC Parks Team.  I have already informed them next week to ensure the base of goalposts are strimmed.

Let us start positively.

Over the close Season the League has managed to attract an additional 30 referees to the League and this will mean we can get more games covered.  It is important that we respect these referees, and the League will not tolerate abuse to the officials regardless of the circumstances.  The League will ensure teams that do not control their parents and officials will be sanctioned and this ranges from not appointing officials, to fines, suspensions, and expulsion from the League.  Please challenge poor behaviour in your Club but equally let us know about games and situations that show great respect.
General Secretary Absence

Please note that from 12 noon on Saturday 12th September 2023 – Sunday 13th September 9pm I will not be in Plymouth and will not have access to my DJM phone or email.  I will respond to all emails and telephone messages on my return.  If an issue cannot wait until my return then please can you contact either Dave Keast our Chair or Mark Gower the Assistant Secretary.
Under 8 Fixtures

The U8 Fixtures for the Central League will be sent to all teams late Sunday evening when I return from London.  Justin our Central League Fixture Secretary has done a great job in getting these done as we now due to the number of teams entering are having to at Manadon include a third session.  The U8 programme starts on the 16th September 2023.  Our U7 programme starts this weekend.

Respect Evening – Tuesday 12th September 2023

We have over 260 people attending our Respect Evening.  Please can all Club Secretaries just let their attendees know that no tickets are required for the event and the doors will open at 6.30pm and you will be checked in at the reception underneath the Mayflower stand at Plymouth Argyle.  The buffet will open between 6.45pm – 7.00pm.  Smart casuals and wherever possible tables will be put together with people from the same Club sat together.

We really look forward to rewarding the winners.
Reporting Results and Teamsheets

Please can you ensure Managers or Club officials designated get the results sent via SMS text as soon as possible after the game as this massively helps our Fixture Secretaries

Payment of Referees

Please ensure all referees are paid at the beginning of the game.  Referees Fees see Page 132 of the Handbook
Team Withdrawal

The Under 15 Elburton Team that was in the Royal Oak League has unfortunately withdrawn from the League.  The players are now able to be signed by other teams from our Under 15 Divisions.
Handbook Distribution and League Management Meeting

Thank you to all Clubs that attended the League Management Meeting last Monday evening and for picking up your handbooks.  I have not had many changes reported to me and the most up to date online directory is being sent with this email. 

Training Sessions

My thanks to all the Managers, Secretaries and referees that have attended the online and face to face sessions during the close Season.  Feedback has been very positive, and we will be running more sessions throughout the Season. We also hope to start some podcasts that make the League Executive more accessible.
14 Day Notice of Cancellations

A reminder that every team has 2 x 14 Day notice of cancellations that can be used in a Season.  Providing 14 days written notice is provided to the relevant Fixture Secretary then the date requested for cancellation will be agreed.  Please note the League can fixture a game with seven days notice so please ensure even if you are not showing as having a game if you wish to ensure no game is played then a 14 day notice need to be given.  Please can you copy the Secretary of the League into these requests for additional proof of receipt.
WIN £ 50 for your Club or Team Result
Thank you for the 94 people that replied Win to my email as part of a competition held in the last newsletter.  The draw was made at the League Management Meeting on Monday and the winner was Sarah Brooks from Keyham Kolts who is also our Respect Officer.  I am pleased to hear that the circulation list is increasing and really hope that the information is useful to the reader.

League Website

Our new website is now live and the address is as follows

www.djm-league.co.uk 
Our Website co-ordinator is Mark Smith and his details are in our handbook.
Registration Invoices 

Thank you to all Club Secretaries and Treasurers as every Club paid their registration fees prior to the start of the Season.  This really helps the League 
Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website

Morley Rangers
Ashley Ide Morley u15 youth manager has new mobile number       07378768871

Plymouth Hope

The General Secretary email for Plymouth Hope is incorrect in handbook

The correct email is mfitzsimons@plymouth.ac.uk
Please ensure you note this change.
Railway Beacon 

Raiway Beacon have a change of Manager at U11 Level.  New contact is as follows Oliver Hawken is now the team manager. Contact details for Oli are 07788 473476

SB Frankfort

SB Frankfort U15 Dave Davies.  Mobile number change to 07480829530

Saltash Youth

Please note the temporary Chairman of Saltash Youth is now

Kevin Roberts

07775572339

saltashyouth@outlook.com
MAP

Zach Edwards Map Juniors U13s to be replaced with Rob Astin as Manager 

Robs Details - 

Mobile - 07983727787

Email - astin1982@icloud

Isla Brumhead Map Juniors U11 Girls to be replaced with Samantha Drewery as Manager

Sam's Details 

T:07590362852

E:sam.drewery7@hotmail.co.uk
Under 8G New Manager

Lawrence Bostock

Lawrencebostock@gmail.com
07543959098

MAP Kings Under 9 Manager change of number
Anthony Davies   07841375539
It is imperative that Club Secretaries contact me if during the Season there are any of the following changes

1. Changes to Managers or Club officials
2. Changes to kit colours or home ground
This is to ensure that communication remains effective in the League and that we know the correct people to communicate with.  All changes will be made to the online directory on our website and will be notified to Clubs in the League newsletter.

Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League Paintball offer to Clubs

This message is from your local paintball venue
ON TARGET
NEWQUAY
They do promotions every year and kindly do the tickets discounted for clubs when they finish
This year there arent many tickets left so, act quick if you would like any
THE OFFER
Instead of £159.50, get a pack of 10 tickets, with 100 balls per player and all your equipment hire, for just £20.00....
Yes
£20.00 for 10, and you can buy as many packs of 10 as you wish
YES they will need to buy more balls
YES there is NO EXPIRY on the tickets
YES there is a minimum age of 11/12 (Y7 at school)
IF you would like any
Email Paul - paulandrewwilson@live.co.uk or text 07379300275 with....
YOUR NAME
YOUR CLUB NAME
HOW MANY PACKS OF 10 YOU WOULD LIKE
THE PAINTBALL SITE YOU WANT TICKETS FOR
EG
BRIAN SMITH
REAL UNITED FC
8 X 10
ON TARGET PAINTBALL
Paul will send payment details, please pay promptly
Any questions, call Paul, not the league

Mark Rowles                7th September 2023



�


DEVON JUNIOR & MINOR FOOTBALL LEAGUE


Founded 1904


CHARTER STANDARD LEAGUE





President Bernard Leach








DJML FORM 2


